Sanbornton Public Library Board of Trustees
Meeting Minutes of July 15, 2014

PRESENT:
Marla Davis, David Adams, Steve Ober, Marcia Haigh, Carol Dexter and



Kris Rathjen

Call to Order:  Meeting called to order at 7:10 p.m.

Motion:
Steve/David to accept the minutes of June 17, 2014.  Motion passed.

Secretary’s Report:

Kris sent a Thank You note to Home Depot, for the four folding tables they donated to the library and were used during the book sale on June 21st.  Thank You Note to Lowes for the discount on the blinds that were installed by David Adams and Ben Rathjen in the Woodman Room, they look very nice with the valences that Pricilla picked out.  Thank You note was given to Sarah, for spearheading the bake sale portion of the book sale.

Building Report:

The Trustees took a quick look at the New Hampshire Room.  It is a very clean and welcoming place to hold meetings and do research.  Sarah has done a great job in cataloging the books that are there and the entire space has been cleaned.
Windows have been washed in the new and inside the old part of the building.  A bid has been received to finish washing the windows on the old part of the building since they need to be done with a ladder.  It was requested by the Trustees that another bid be sought to make sure we are getting the best possible price.

Book Return has taken a beating over the years and is not the best first impression upon entering the library.  David took the return to a place that will sand blast the remaining paint off, repair the rust spots and then powder coat the entire book return the estimate is $800.  Replacement is $3,600 and a patch would not last that long.  Questions were asked if we could do part of the repair but the quality will be poor.  Tabled until September in order to line up a temporary book return since this piece of equipment is used every day and summer is a very busy time for the library.

Director’s Report:


65 children are officially signed up for the summer reading program

Wednesday morning summer reading events have been quite popular



84 attended “Athletic Animals”



93 attended “Kitchen Science”



50 attended “Hornbook to I Pad”


Mad Science of NH is schedule to take place at the Sanbornton Central



School.

The lecture on the Big Trees of New Hampshire drew 11 new people to the library for this evening program.

The programs seem to be a big hit with our patrons.

Old Business:

The book sale on June 21st made $512.00.  This was a nice event that was shared with the Church and looks like it will become an annual event.  A lot of books were sold and we cleaned out a lot of clutter.  The transfer station took some VHS videos and books that were falling apart and did not sell.  Thank  You.

Treasurer’s Report:

Motion:
Marla/David to accept the Profit and Loss statement as submitted.  Motion carried.

New Business:

Budget request for Fiscal year 2016 is due August 15th.  Board of Selectmen recommend 1.5% employee increase, level funding  to increase only with the rate of inflation and one wish list item and no new programs and no new positions.

Brief discussion on the 2016 budget.  It was decided by the Board of Trustees not to give the 1.5% increase to the staff since the town voted to give the staff an increase in the 2015 budget.

An equipment replacement plan was discussed.  The library is looking at the equipment needs that it is anticipating in the future and the computers our patrons use will need to be replaced.  The equipment and software lines will be increased slightly to $390 and $1,150 respectively to prepare for the replacement of one computer a year over the next three years.

Motion:  Marla/Carol submit $120,935 for our Budget Fiscal Year 2016.  This is an increase of $524 a .43% increase over the 2015 budget and meets the parameters set forth by the BOS.

Motion carried.

Discussion on the Wish List Item, it was decided to submit the painting and maintenance that is needed to the outside of the building.  The Library is looking very tired, peeling paint and some of the clapboards are starting to rot.  This is a responsibility of the town and not part of the library budget. 
Other Business:

Shelving for the Transfer Station; was  brought up by David that the transfer station also has free items that are recycled by the town, books, toys clothing etc.  It was suggested that since there is a surplus of shelving in the basement that we offer some to the Transfer Station for their recycled items.  

Motion:  David/Steve  David to approach June Plummer at the Transfer Station and offer her some of the metal shelving that we have for their recycling area.  Motion passed.

Meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m.
